
Family, Especially Fathers,  
Make a Difference in Faith Formation 
                                                                     By Pastor Chris     
 

Faith is a gift from God. The apostle Paul affirms this truth in Ephesians 2:8-9, 
writing: “For by grace you have been saved through faith. And this is not your 
own doing; it is the gift of God, not a result of works, so that no one may boast.”  
 

Through Word and Sacrament, the Holy Spirit creates plants and sustains faith 
in us. In his explanation to the third article of the Apostle’s Creed, Martin Luther 
writes: “I believe that I cannot by my own reason or strength believe in Jesus 
Christ, my Lord, or come to Him; but the Holy Spirit has called me by the Gospel, 
enlightened me with His gifts, sanctified and kept me in the one, true faith.” 
 

Yet the influence of parents, especially fathers, on their children’s faith formation 
should not be underestimated.  
 

For the majority of Christians, as the father goes, so go the children. According 
to data collected by several empirical studies: If a father does not attend church, 
even if his wife does, only one child in 50 will become a regular worshiper at 
adulthood. If a father attends church regularly, regardless of what the mother does, 
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BSLC Stand Against  
Homelessness Oct. 12-13 
 

All youth, their families and members of  
the congregation are invited to experience 
what it is like to be homeless for a day.  
Participants are asked to sleep outside in  
a cardboard box, fast for 24 hours and learn 
more about the problem of homelessness in 
the community and the resources available to assist those in need.  
 

The event starts at noon on Saturday, Oct. 12, and concludes at noon  
Sunday, Oct. 13.  Registration forms are available in the narthex or on the 
church website. Contact Pastor Chris for more information. 

BSLC Congregational Stand 
Against Homelessness 
 

Join our congregation’s fight against homelessness 
in the F-M area by bringing canned goods until  
Oct. 13 to fill the shelves of the Dorothy Day food 
pantry. Items needed include: canned fruits and  
vegetables, side dishes, macaroni and cheese, 
 soups, pasta sauce, salt, pepper, seasonings, miscellaneous baking items 
(brown sugar, frosting, baking mixes, etc.) and snack items. Please check  
expiration dates and NO glass containers. 



Family, Especially Fathers, Make a Difference 
in Faith Formation                (Continued from Page 1.) 
 

between two-thirds and three-quarters of their children will attend 
church as adults. 
 

When both parents attend Sunday Bible study in addition to service, 
72 percent of their children attend Bible study when grown. When 
only the father attends study, 55 percent of the children attend 
when grown. When only the mother attends, 15 percent of the  
children attend when grown.  
 

If we truly care about the welfare of our families, attending church 
services and Bible study regularly is a good start. The influence of 
parents, coupled with God working through Word and Sacrament, 
offers countless blessings for children. 
 

In addition, family devotions, prayer, conversations and other faith 
formation activities give other opportunities for God’s Word to do its 
glorious work. Family faith formation is how God told Israel to guide 
their children: “And these words that I command you today shall be 
on your heart. You shall teach them diligently to your children and 
shall talk of them when you sit in your house, and when you walk by 
the way, and when you lie down, and when you rise. You shall bind 
them as a sign on your hand, and they shall be as frontlets between 
your eyes. You shall write them on the doorposts of your house and 
on your gates,” (Deuteronomy 6:6-9).  
 

Luther wrote the following concerning the importance of family faith 
formation: “Most certainly, father and mother are apostles, bishops, 
and priests to their children, for it is they who make them acquainted 
with the Gospel…there is no greater or nobler authority on earth 
than parents over their children, for this authority is both temporal 
and spiritual.” 
 

In the coming months, Beautiful Savior will be providing resources 
for families to grow in faith together. Know that this labor of love is 
not in vain, but rather, is blessed by God as He moves us to celebrate 
the salvation and eternal life Jesus has won in our daily lives.   
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BSLC Treasurer's Report 
General Operating Fund 

Oper. Fund    August YTD 

 Contributions       34,703         282,916 

 Expense       17,067 218,372    

 Surplus/ 

(Shortfall) 
   17,636      64,544  

Portals of Prayer Available 
 

The October-December Portals of  
Prayer are now available in the  
narthex.  

 
Third-grade Bibles  
 

Third-graders, if you were not able 

to attend Rally Sunday and have not 

received your Bible, please stop in 

the church office and pick it up. 

 
District Mercy Committee  
Disaster Relief Team  
 

In response to the recent flooding, 
the ND District Mercy Committee is 
planning on assembling a team to 
bring to Iowa for disaster relief.  
The travel group will be lead by  
Kirk Rosin.  

 
Grace Lutheran Church 
Fall Festival 
 

Grace Lutheran Church’s LWML will 
hold their Fall Festival from 9 a.m. to 
1 p.m. on Saturday, Oct. 5. You’ll 
find food, crafts, baked goods, quilts 
and more at this fun event. 

 
Mustard Seed  
Daily Devotions 
 

The Mustard Seed Daily Devotions 
now has its own Facebook page. 
They were previously posted  
on the LWML Facebook page. 
Search Mustard Seed Devotions, 
and then click on “follow.” 

Help Celebrate the 60th Anniversary  
of Wittenberg Chapel, Saturday Oct. 26 
 

This year marks the 60th anniversary of ministry at 
Wittenberg Lutheran Chapel on the campus of the University of 
North Dakota, 3120 5th Ave N, Grand Forks. Come and celebrate 
with us on Saturday, Oct. 26, as we give thanks for God’s faithful-
ness in proclaiming the Gospel to generations of students! The 
schedule of events follows: 
 

Wittenberg Chapel: 
2 p.m. - Worship service with Wittenberg choir  
             and dedication of the new organ. 
 

Immanuel Lutheran, Grand Forks: 
4:30 p.m. - Program and greetings from former pastors  
6 p.m. - Meal and fellowship 
 

RSVP to wittenbergchapel@gmail.com. 
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“Heaven and Nature Sing”  
LWML Fall Salad Luncheon 
 

The Beautiful Savior LWML will host a fall salad 
luncheon starting at 10 a.m. Saturday, Oct. 26.  
The theme will be “Heaven and Nature Sing.” The 
event will feature entertainment, a presentation by 
Chloe Kramer from the Women’s Care Center  
followed by a salad luncheon. The shop ’n drop  
auction and table preview begins at 9:30 a.m.  
There will be a special donation taken for the  
Women’s Care Center.  
 
 

We are asking for donations of six kinds of salads - 
three 9 by13 pans of each. Three or four people can 
team up to make the same salad recipe, as some of 
the salads will be more costly to make. This way, the 
salads will be uniform. 
 

If you are interested in attending as a guest, hosting 
a table or making a salad for the luncheon, sign up in 
the narthex or contact Kim in the church office.    

LWML Sunday Oct. 6 
 

Help celebrate LWML Sunday on  
Oct. 6 by wearing purple!  The mite box 
will be out at both services. Please 
support mission grants by dropping your loose 
change, cash or checks into the box. Special treats 
will be served in the fellowship hall between services. 

October is Pastor  
Appreciation Month 
 

We would like to pray for  
Pastor Chris every day in  
October. Please sign up for a day to uphold him in 
prayer. You may send him a note or card expressing 
your thanks for all he does and let him know that you 
are praying for him; you could include a gift card to a 
restaurant, grocery store or even Scheels. You can 
sign up in the narthex or by using the link to the sign-
up genius on the church website. 

Trunk or Treat Oct. 30 
 

Can’t wait to dress up and get 
some candy? Beautiful Savior 
will be hosting its annual Trunk or 
Treat from 6:30-8 p.m. on Wednesday, Oct. 30. 
Pre-school to fifth-graders can come show off your 
costume, grab some treats and play games in a 
fun, safe environment. Sixth- through twelfth-
graders can decorate a car and hand out candy 
from your trunk. Adults can help with games, crafts, 
treats, or decorate a car and pass out candy too. 
We need 20 cars to make this a success. Sign up 
in the church office or contact Pastor Chris for 
more details! 

Shop ‘n Drop Auction Items  
Needed for LWML Luncheon 
 

Shop ’n Drop Auction items are 
needed for the LWML Fall Luncheon 
on Saturday, Oct. 26. All donations 
raised go to The Women’s Care 
Center. Talk to Mary Seiffert or Kim 
Ternes. Items may be dropped off in 
the church office. 

Beautiful Savior Call Update 
 

Rev. Mark Resner has returned the divine call to 
Beautiful Savior.  The call committee will be asking 
for another list from District President Arie Bertsch 
to call an associate pastor. If you would like to  
nominate someone for the call list, please get a 
form from the office.  

Seventh- to Twelfth- 
Grade Sunday School  
Studies Apologetics 
 

All seventh- through twelfth-graders 
are welcome to attend the  
Apologetics Study during the 9:30 a.m. Sunday 
School time each week. It will equip students with  
the knowledge they need to confidently defend their 
faith when confronted with opposing worldviews and 
religions. Students will be encouraged to thoughtfully 
consider topics like speaking the truth in love, the 
creation account, science and marriage, exploring 
what Gods Word has to say about each topic.  

Unapologetically Female 
 

A Biblical defense on what it means to be a woman 
in a trans-obsessed world begins at 9 a.m. on  
Saturday, Oct. 26, at Our Redeemer Lutheran 
Church, Moorhead. Childcare is provided for this all 
day event. Registration is $10 per person or $15 per 
family. Contact Carole at 218-790-1830 to register. 



New Members Corner  
 

Patrick, Melanie, Evan and Dawson 
Nichols recently transferred back to 
Beautiful Savior. They are looking  
forward to worshipping with our  
congregation and are excited about  
the confirmation program. They enjoy  
gardening, hiking, running (Melanie and 
Dawson), gaming and hanging out with 
their dogs. Melanie’s favorite Bible verse is  
John 14:2-6. It gives her a sense of belonging.  
Everyone has a special place in the Lord’s Kingdom 
and you are not just a number! 
 

Curtis Thompson was a part-time resident of  
Fargo from January 2021 until July of 2023 when he 
moved to Fargo full-time from Manhattan, KS. He 
chose to join Beautiful Savior because of it’s blend 
of young families and mature individuals. He enjoys 
the Bible studies and Friday coffee club. He enjoys 
all kinds of sports, fishing, hunting and gardening. 
His favorite Bible verse is John 14:16 because it 
reminds him of the only path we should be on. His 
family consists of three grown children and their 
spouses and nine grandchildren across the country. 
 

Welcome to Beautiful Savior, Curt and the Nichols 
family! 

Clubs and Service Groups 
 

Elders - Our elders greet members and visitors, 

helps the pastor with any needs and see that all  
goes well at worship service. If you have any  
concerns for our church, please talk to head elder  
Adam Tykwinski or any of the other elders.   
 

Quilting and Fellowship - Join us at  

10:30 a.m. on Thursday, Oct. 10 and 24. We meet 
twice a month for five or six hours. The coffee is  
always on, and we have lunch at noon. Come join  
this fun group!  You do not need to know how to  
sew. If you have questions, please call Donna Ceroll 
at 232-2464.   
 

Gold Club - It is a time to get together and  

enjoy some potluck food, faith and fellowship. Our 
next get-together will be at noon on Wednesday,  
Oct. 16 and we will celebrate Oktoberfest. Invite a 
friend, Gold Club is for anyone!  
 

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members,  

men and women of any age, are invited to gather  
at 9 a.m. on Friday mornings at the Fryn’ Pan, 310 
Main, Fargo.  
 

Beautiful Garden - Harvest is in full swing.  

Join us as we reap God’s bounty. Our weekly  
gardening sessions are at 5 p.m. 
on Tuesdays and Thursdays. If 
you would like to get on the  
communication list, call Tim  
Deitemeyer at 793-2220 or email 
tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com. See 
you at the garden! 
 

Evangelism and Stewardship - There 

will be an evangelism and stewardship committee 
meeting at 6:30 p.m. Thursday, Oct. 3, in the  
fellowship hall. Anyone is invited to attend.  
 

LWML - We will meet at 6 p.m. on Thursday,  

Oct. 17. All women are invited to join. Your  
participation in LWML is a great way to make new 
friends and serve the Lord! 
 

LWML Zone Fall Rally -  “Grow in God’s Service” 
based on Colossians 2:6-7, begins with 
fellowship at 8:45 a.m. The rally begins 
at 9:15 in the Celebration Center on  
Saturday, Oct. 12, at Immanuel Luther-
an Church, Fargo. The Bible study, 
which was written by Rev. Dan Suelzle,  
Wittenberg Chapel at UND, will be led by Rev. Allen 
Kramp. A plant expert will also speak. A noon meal 
will be offered for those who can stay. 
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Memory Verse Challenge 
 

Oct. 6: Exodus 34:6 - The Lord 
passed before him and proclaimed, 
“The Lord, the Lord, a God  
merciful and gracious, slow to anger, 
and abounding in steadfast love and 
faithfulness.” 
 

Oct. 13: Romans 6:23 - For the wages of sin is 
death, but the free gift of God is eternal life in Christ 
Jesus our Lord. 
 

Oct. 20: John 20:31 - But these are written so that 
you may believe that Jesus is the Christ, the Son of 
God, and that by believing you may have life in his 
name. 
 

Oct. 27: Ephesians 1:13 - In him you also, when 
you heard the word of truth, the gospel of your  
salvation, and believed in him, were sealed with the 
promised Holy Spirit. 
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“Main Street Living North”  
TV Program News 
 

With October comes our church’s commemoration 
of the Reformation and Luther’s stand for the truth  
of Holy Scripture! Today, it is also quite obvious that 
there is need for another reformation as we see  
worship service attendance on the decline, as well  
as what is being taught in many so-called “Christian” 
churches. Rather than teaching according to God’s 
Word, the sanctity of human life, God’s sacred plan 
for marriage and  
gender and other  
Biblical teachings, 
some of those 
churches’ teachings 
have been turned  
upside down as in the 
days when Isaiah 
warned of those who call evil as good, and good as 
evil. Holy Spirit, help us remain ever faithful to your 
Holy Word! 
 

 

To add your financial support, send checks to Main 
Street Living North, 821 Fifth Ave. S., Fargo, ND 
58103, or donate by credit card or your PayPal  
account on the website. God’s blessing in Christ! 
 

October pastors and sermons are as follows: 
 

Oct 6th:  Rev. Lester Wolfgram, Shepherd of the  
Valley Lutheran Church, Bismarck, presents the  
message: “The God Who Doesn’t Give Up,” based  
on Mark 10:2-16. This Is the Life: “Transition.” 
 

Oct 13th:  Rev. Dan Voth, Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, Grand Forks, presents the message “No  
One is Good Except God Alone,” based on Mark 
10:17-22. This Is the Life: “Senior Citizen.” 
 

Oct 20th:  Rev. Douglas Thompson, St. Paul  
Lutheran Church, Euclid, MN, and Trinity Lutheran 
Church, Fischer, MN, presents a message based on 
Mark 10:23-31.” This is the Life: “The Gift.” 
 

Oct 27th:  Rev. Richard Snow, Nebraska District  
President, located in Seward, NE, presents  
the message: “Free Indeed,” based on John 8:31-36. 
This is the Life: “The Sexton.”  

Upcoming Bible Studies 
 

9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible study will  
provide critical evaluation of evolution, old  
earth - Beginning Sunday, Oct. 6, we will begin a  
Two-week exploration of evolution in “Dismantled.”  
We will explore questions of evolution using  
observable science. This video is an excellent  
resource to help families discover that science  
supports the Biblical account of a six-day  
creation and young earth. Students in seventh 
through twelfth grades are welcome and  
encouraged to join the study. 
 

5:45 p.m. Sunday night Family Bible Study:  
“The Chosen - Season 4” - See the Bible come  
to life through "The Chosen" video series. We will 
watch one episode each week followed by a brief  
discussion. Bring a dish to share, and at 5:45 p.m., 
we will have a potluck meal in 
the fellowship hall, watch the 
nightly episode at 6 p.m., have  
a discussion at 7 p.m. and end 
our study by 7:30 p.m. Bring 
your family and friends for a 
night of fellowship and faith. 
 
 

7 p.m. Tuesday night Bible study: “God’s  
Encouraging Word: True Comforts When  
Worldly Advice Fails” - “Just be positive!” “God  
only gives you what you can handle.” “Others have  
it harder.” People mean well when they say these 
phrases. They intend to offer comfort and help  
during difficult times. Yet do these self-help phrases 
actually offer comfort to you? Do they make things 
feel worse? Do they align with God’s Word? 
 

Author Faith Doerr has heard her fair share of these 
phrases during struggles in her life. And she knows 
first-hand how they feel like ‘nails on a chalkboard’ 
from the receiving end. If these phrases don't offer 
comfort, then is there something that can? Scripture. 
God's Word is full of true comfort that can help you in 
times of trouble and distress.  
 

 

9 a.m. Thursday Women’s Bible study “Finding 
Rest in a Busy World” - In Finding Rest in a Busy 
World, you will explore what the Bible has to say 
about the importance and value of rest. You will learn 
ways to recognize if your schedule has gotten out of 
control and how you can apply the brakes to restore 
healthy boundaries in your life. Even more, you will 
discover how God promises you can rest in who He 
is, what He’s done for you, and what He will do for you. 
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OCC Shoebox News 
 

Let’s fill our boxes with FUN! Check 
out our Amazon wish list for a variety 
of toys and fun items kids would love 
to find in their boxes. (Take advantage 
of Prime Big Deal Days Oct. 8-9). Any other items for 
shoeboxes are also welcome. Place all donations in 
the box in the narthex by Nov. 10. 
 

The OCC Packing Party will be at 9:15 a.m.–1 p.m.  
or until done, Sunday, Nov. 24. Everyone is welcome; 
bring your family and friends. There will be fellowship, 
treats and lunch too. 
 

For ideas, visit the Amazon registry. These can be 
shipped directly to the church. 

 

Amazon registry: 
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ 
ls/PAMPUJDWMOS9?ref_=wl_share .  
 
Visit the official OCC website for more information 
and shoebox gift ideas or to make a donation 
for the cost of shipping:  
https://samaritanspurse.org/what-we-do/ 
operation-christmas-child/  
 

OCC Prep Times for October 
 

Help us count, sort and organize items for the  
packing party on these dates: 
 

2:30-4:30 p.m. Tuesday Oct. 1 and 22  
6-7:30 p.m. Wednesday Oct. 2, 9 and 23  

Weddings 
 

August 3: Ryan Bowman and  

Abigail Tykwinski 

 

 

Funerals 
 

Harlan E. Sittig, 82, Fargo, passed 
away on Sept. 21 at Essentia 
Health. Harlan was born on Jan. 27, 
1942, at McKennan Hospital in 
Sioux Falls, SD, to Elmer and Edna 
(Nussbaum) Sittig. He was baptized in May 1942, in 
Brandon, SD. He was confirmed on March 30, 1956, 
at Bethlehem Lutheran Church in Beardsley, MN. 
On June 24, 1961, Harlan married his high school 
sweetheart, Joelyn Lee Klemm. 
 

Harlan's hobbies include fishing, spending time with 
his family and making the best pancakes in the 
world for them. He also loved being the chief of the 
Beardsley Fire Department. 
 

He was preceded in death by his parents and 
grandson, Cory Nelson. 
 

Harlan is survived by his wife of 63 years, Joelyn 
Sittig; children, Todd (Becky) Sittig, Marty (Carrie) 
Sittig, Chad (Valrie) Sittig, Kristi (Curt) Kellen and 
Karla (Ryan) Winandy; eight grandchildren; and 
seven great-grandchildren. 
 

"God kicked me back a couple of times, but I finally 
gave in.”  

Donald “Don” Schroeder, 67,  
Fargo, passed away on Sept. 19 at 
Sanford Medical Center in Fargo. 
Don was born on May 5, 1957, in 
Bottineau to Horton and Fern 
Schroeder. Don was raised in  
Bottineau. He attended church at 
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
where he was baptized and  
confirmed. He enjoyed spending summers at Lake 
Metigoshe with family and developed a love for the 
lake. Don had a special relationship with his grandpa 
Beyer driving the Turtle Mountains while listening to 
Polka Hour and delivering newspapers together. Don 
left home at an early age where he spent time with his 
dad in Devils Lake and Montana. 
 

Don married Claudia on Oct. 26, 1979.  They made 
their home in Hillsboro where he worked for Diehl 
farms. They moved to Felton, MN, where Don  
started his own trucking company, Schroeder  
Transfer. They moved to Fargo in 1995 and became 
members of Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church.  
 

He continued to drive truck, coached youth football 
and attended the kids’ activities. He shared his love  
of root beer floats and motorcross with the  
grandchildren and made sure they were equipped 
with go karts, snowmobiles and motorcycles.   
 

In retirement, Don spent his time helping his son-in-
law, Brian, on the farm.  Don was an elder at BSLC 
and enjoyed assisting with ushering and greeting. 
He supported the church’s VBS program by assisting 
with meals every summer.  
 

He will always be remembered for his genuine  
kindness and eagerness to help others. 
 

Don is survived by his wife, Claudia; daughter,  
Rochelle (Brian) Rieck and their children, Davis, 
Benett, and Elleana; son, Jonathan (Renetta) 
Schroeder and their children, Harvey, Arayla, Isabel, 
Annalee and Meleah. He was preceded in death by 
his parents, Horton Schroeder, Fern Sorben; step-
father, Duane Sorben; and step-sister, Clara Steffen. 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/PAMPUJDWMOS9?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/PAMPUJDWMOS9?ref_=wl_share
https://samaritanspurse.org/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/
https://samaritanspurse.org/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/


Sunday School News 
 

The PreK through third-graders 
will be singing at both worship 
services on Sunday, Oct. 27  
and Nov. 24. Please have your 
student at the church by 8 a.m.  

for a short practice. They are welcome to sing at 
both services. 
 

Save the date for the BSLC Children’s Christmas 
programs. They will be held during the 8:15 or  
10:45 a.m. worship service on Sunday, Dec. 22. 
Practice will begin Sunday, Nov. 3 during Sunday 
School. A registration form will be available in the 
narthex or on the church website. Please let Stacy 
Knudson know if your child will be able to participate. 
 
 

Sunday School Volunteers Needed 
 

Sunday School and Christmas program volunteers 
are always needed. If you only have a few Sundays 
that work for you, that's ok. We’ll work around your 
schedule. Let Stacy Knudson, Pastor Chris or the 
office know if you are willing to help in any way. 

October Youth Events 
 

Destination Unknown: Where will the youth go this week? Join us each week for a 
surprise destination, devotions, games, snacks, faith and fun! For more information, 
talk to Pastor Chris.  
 

   Wednesday, Oct. 2 -  7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
   Wednesday, Oct. 9 -  7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
   Wednesday, Oct. 16 -  7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
   Wednesday, Oct. 23 -  7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
 

Saturday, Oct. 12 to Sunday, Oct. 13: BSLC Stand Against Homelessness - All youth and their families 
are invited to participate in BSLC’s Stand Against Homelessness. Participants are asked to sleep outside in  
a makeshift cardboard shelter, fast for 24 hours, learn more about the problem of homelessness in the  
community and the resources available. The event lasts from noon on Saturday until noon on Sunday.  
Registration forms are available in the narthex or on the church website. For more information, see Pastor Chris. 
 

Thursday, Oct. 17, through Saturday, Oct. 19:  District Youth Gathering - Join middle school students 
from across the state for the district junior high youth gathering at Zion Lutheran Church/Ramada Inn,  
Bismarck. This gathering is geared to students in grades 6-12. Those in grade nine and up are invited (and 
encouraged) to serve as teen counselors. Registration forms are available in the narthex or on the church 
website. For more information, see Pastor Chris. 
 

Wednesday, Oct. 30: Trunk or Treat - All kids from the congregation and their families are invited to  
come to church from 6:30 - 8 p.m. Wednesday, Oct. 25, for Beautiful Savior’s Trunk or Treat. For those in 
preschool through fifth grade, come show off your costume and grab some treats in a fun, safe environment. 
For those in sixth grade through twelfth grade, we need you to sponsor a car where you will hand out candy 
from your trunk. Join us for this fun event! 
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GLS News 
 

Happy fall from Grace  
Lutheran School. We are back 
in the school building as of Monday, Sept. 23. It is 
good to be home in our beautiful classrooms! 
 

Two exciting events are taking place at GLS. First, 
the Growing Together in Grace Dedication and Open 
House is at 2 p.m. on Sunday, Oct. 6. Pastor Jahnke 
will dedicate the building and the work we do inside 
of it to Christ Jesus, followed by ice cream and tours. 
 

The second event is A Celebration of Grace Dinner 
and Auction on Friday, Nov. 8. Tickets are on sale 
now at www.glsfargo.org. Through this event, we 
have been able to update many curriculums in recent 
years. We invite all friends of Grace to join us as we 
explore how GLS School endures in changing times! 
 

Lastly, we would like to thank every single person 
who has prayed for the construction project and for 
our teachers and staff, for our volunteers who 
stepped up every time we asked, and for our families 
who have shown great patience as we held school 
off-site for three weeks. We trusted God’s timing and 
we continue to trust Him as we return to our building 
and share His Word and His love with our students.  
 

Praise be to God! 

http://www.glsfargo.org


Contact Us: 

PHONE : (701) 293-1047 

EMAIL:  office@bslcfargo.org 
WEB:  www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
FACEBOOK:  www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 

Office Hours: 

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 
 

Pastor Chris is available by appointment. 
 

Worship Schedule:  
Sunday at 8:15 & 10:45 a.m.  
Sunday School & Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m. Sunday 
 

Holy Communion is celebrated on the first, third and fifth  
Sundays of each month. Pastor Chris is available by  
appointment Monday - Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
 

Worship Services  available  at: 
www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
www.youtube.com 
www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 
Sermon podcasts on our website & iTunes app 
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Secretary: Deb Schimek         

Properties: Scott Persoon    

Education: Stacy Knudson           

Stewardship: Claudia Schroeder    

Evangelism: Nancy Tykwinski        

Board of Elders 
A-Bo  Brian Rieck             

Br-D   Caley Perleberg     

E-G   Seth Murray    

H-K   Jim Willprecht    

L-N   Mike Sellden    

O-R   Adam Tykwinski    

  S   Gene Doeling    

T-Z      Patrik Tostenson              
Elders are assigned families based on last name 

Other Volunteers 
LWML President:       Mary Seiffert  

RRLSA Board Representatives:       Randy Johnson  

     Tim Deitemyer  

Financial Secretary:               Beth Gustafson          

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH  
2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND  58103 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Pastor 

Chris Waldvogel 
701-293-1047 
701-893-6995 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Kim Scheer 
701-293-1047 

PU 
BLICATION 
ENLIGHTEN is a 
monthly publication  of 
Beautiful Savior 
Lutheran Church. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Scan the code to access  
the BSLC website. 

http://www.youtube.com/

